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The newsletter is published quarterly 
and is on the IALOH website at http://
www.ialoh.org/newsletter.html.  If you 
would like something in the newslet-
ter please sent it to me.  My contact 
information is on Page 15.

Bylaw Change
The purpose of this bylaw change is to change the name of the Association 
from International Associations Legion of Honor to International Legions of 
Honor and change the abbreviation IALOH to ILOH.

The bylaw change can be viewed on the IALOH websit at
www.ialoh.org/Main/Bylaws

In Memory of
William “Bill” Glenn

It is with deep sorrow that we announce the black camel 
of William Mack Glenn Sr. of Alexandria, Kentucky, 
who passed away on February 11, 2025, at the age of 
89.  Bill was a member of the Yaarab LOH and was the 
IALOH Past Commander from 2009-2010.  Bill will be 
missed by his family and friends.



Page 2 Volume 95, Issue 2April 2025

Arlington 2025

Arlington Wreath Laying.
 The Crown Plaza 

Crystal River
Washington DC.
1480 Crystal Dr, 

Arlington, VA 22202

October 29 - November 2, 2025
The Crowne Plaza Crystal  City 
Washington D.C. is just one mile 
from Ronald Reagan Washington 
National Airport. Take advantage of our 
complimentary shuttle from the airport 
to the hotel and our location, which is 
just four miles from the National Mall.
The Crystal City Metro Station 
provides easy access to Washington 
D.C. Visit the Lincoln Memorial, the 
Thomas Jefferson Memorial, the 
Vietnam Veterans Memorial, the 
Martin Luther King Jr. Memorial, or 
one of the Smithsonian Institution 
Museums, including the National 
Museum of African American History 
and Culture.
More Information will be posted 
once all the details have be 
finalized.

Now Hear This

David Hobbs, PC 

"From the Bridge"
Greetings Brothers,

Talk about time flying.  It seems like 
only yesterday we were in Las Vegas 
to assume the Command from Jr. Past 
International Commander Russ Gray.  
Now, we are approaching the 94th 
Annual Convention / Cruise slated for 
April 2025. As we prepare to sail on,  I 
am writing my final newsletter.

January and February were a busy 
couple of months.  I like to call it the 
"Frozen Tundra Tour."  It started with 
trip to the Abou Ben Adhem Change 
of Command in Springfield, Missouri.  I 
want to thank new Commander Derreck 
Sander and Lady Jamie and all the 
nobles for showing great hospitality 
while I was there.  Despite getting 4 
inches of snow and 14 degrees, I had 
a great time. A special thanks to my 
ride for the weekend Lt. Commander 
Dean Cook and Lady Suzanne.

Two weeks later,  i t  was t ime for 
"Passing of the Gavel" in Buffalo, New 
York.  It was quite an honor walking into 
Ismailia Shrine and seeing your picture 
on the TV's throughout the Temple.  
Lady Lisa and I will never forget that 
trip as she got to tap her first Maple 
Tree to make syrup at the Walther 
Farm.  A special Thanks to Ill. Sir Dan 
Walther and Lady Janet for opening up 
Chez Walther for the past few years 
and being our Uber service. Having 
the opportunity to go to a professional 
lacrosse game between Buffalo and 
my hometown Rochester will always 
be a cherished memory. That's all I 
will say about the game. I want to wish 
my good friend Ill. Sir Bill Adam as 
he became the Commander of the 
Ismailia Legion of Honor. We now 
look forward to trips to Buffalo IN THE 
SUMMER for the Legion picnic.

Then it was off to Houston for the 
TALOH Change of Command. Joining 
me on the trip was International Adjutant 
David Smith.  I want to thank the Nobles 
and Ladies of Arabia Shrine for their 
hospitality and Commander John Oliverri 
for taking charge another year.  I would 
be remiss if I didn't thank Past TALOH 

Commander Fred Maynard and Lady 
Traci.  If you ever want a partner in a 
Tetris Tournament get a hold of Traci. 
I watched her pack 5 peoples luggage 
along with the people in her SUV and 
made it fit like a glove.  I asked them 
how far away was the Johnson Space 
Center from our hotel.  To my surprise 
on the second day it was breakfast and 
off to the Space Center.  What a great 
museum.  One highlight was walking 
with Fred into a Space Shuttle on top 
of a 747 Transport. What a spacecraft.  
Oh by the way, did I mention it was cold 
in Texas..!!

After that it was time for the Change 
of Command and weather at the Egypt 
Shrine in Tampa.  Congratulations to Tom 
Griffiths on becoming the Commander of 
the Egypt Legion of Honor. I was assisted 
by Past International Commander Dave 
Ginapp.

At this time Lisa and I are putting 
the f inal  touches on the IALOH 
Convention / Cruise.  The dates are 
April 24 - April 28, 2025 on the RCCL 
Voyager of the Seas. Information 
is on the IALOH website under 
"Events". There are many exciting 
events planned on the cruise both 
from the IALOH and the cruise line 
itself.  Be sure to take part of the Golf 
Tournament, Door Decorating Contest, 
the Great Caribbean Duck Hunt, and 
the scavenger hunt. You won't want to 
miss the Unit In-Line Inspection where 
we will have 4 groups participating this 
year:  Abou Ben Adhem, Al Menah, 
Egypt,  and Nobles represent ing 
the Central States Legion of Honor 
Association.

Cruisers, keep watching your emails 
as we pass along various information 
about the cruise.

I have a tremendous list of Thank yous 
and I am sure I would miss someone, 
therefore, I would like to thank everyone 
for your support for the past 7 years 
and especially this past year as your 
Commander.  

Here's to seeing you down the 
road........
Dave & Lisa



Page 3 Volume 95, Issue 2April 2025

1st Lieutenant Commander						      Division 6

Wayne Steele

If you have a business, think about 
putting an ad in the yearbook to 
publicize your business.  Just complete 
the yearbook ad form; submit the 
form along with the ad narrative 
and payment to the Adjutant.  The 
ad form can be completed and sent 
electronically.

Officer Candidates

Gilbert “Gil” Negrete
Lt. Commander

Buddy Givens
Finance Officer

Another quarter has come and gone and 
for some the Winter weather is coming 
to an end.  I know that is not the situation 
for those in the northern areas.

 In January, I attended the installation 
and banquet of the Al Menah Temple in 
Nashville, Tennessee where Terry Wires 
was installed as the new commander. 
Then in February Lady Vicki and I 
headed to Huston, to attend the Texas 
Association Legion of Honor Continuity 
of Command where Noble John Olivarri 
committed himself to a second year as 
the TALOH Commander.  Everyone had 
a great time and several members of 
the IALOH were in attendance, which 
included myself, Commander Davis 
Hobbs, Adjutant David Smith, and 
Lieutenant Commander Doug Foss.  
Also, in attendance were Passed 
Commanders Eddie Daffern and Russell 
Gray.  During Mid-March I attended the 
South Eastern Shrine Association Mid-
winter in Helen Georgia.  We had a great 
time.  Half the adventure was getting 
there with all the winding roads.

I have been spending a lot of my 
time working on the 2025 Arlington 
Pilgrimage with Noble Dean Cook, 
who has dedicated himself to ensuring 
everyone has a good time and the need 
of the IALOH are met.  He has done a 

great job and I don’t know if I tell him 
that enough.   
It is my intentions to attend the South 
Atlantic Shrine Association, but at 
the time I wrote this article I had 
no information on it.  I am sorry to 
hear that the Jericho Mid-Winter was 
cancelled.  Lady Vicki and I always 
enjoyed attending their events.   We 
will be attending the Mid-Atlantic Shine 
Association in Wyomissing-Reading, PA 
May 9-11.

The Legion of Honor has been asked 
to present the colors at the Opening 
Ceremony of the Imperial Session in 
Atlanta, Georgia and I am asking all 
LOH members who will be attending to 
participate in that honor.

Hopefully, I will see you at the 95th 
IALOH Convention aboard the Voyager 
of the Sea.  There are a couple of 
important issues that Commander 
Hobbs will address at our business 
meeting.  Remember you need to have 
six months left on your passports after 
the end date of the cruise.  

Wayne Steele,
1st Lieutenant Commander, IALOH 
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2nd Lieutenant Commander						      Division 7

Geoffrey Lyster, PP, PC, PMC 

     Greetings.  At the time of this writing 
Lady Theresa and I are enjoying the first 
day of spring!   The Spring Equinox, also 
known as the vernal equinox, marks 
the astronomical beginning of spring in 
the Northern Hemisphere.  To Shriners 
spring means Installations, Easter Egg 
Hunts, and spectacular parades!

     Lady Theresa and I have been having 
a great time visiting various Shrine 
centers for the “2025 Shrine Installation 
Season" which starts in the winter and 
extends into the Spring.  We attended 
the Kena LOH Change of Command 
on Jan 18; she attended the Kena 
Installation of Officers (11 Jan), and 
we also went to several Installations of 
the Ladies of the Oriental Shrine North 
America (LOSNA) some in my capacity 
as LOH Honor Guard.  The following is 
a brief description of our recent travels.

     On March 1st, I joined the Kena 
Honor Guard as we marched in the 
Ballyshaners St. Patrick’s Day Parade 
in Alexandria, Virginia.  This one of the 
largest St. Patrick’s Day parades on the 
east coast.     

     On March 15th Lady Theresa and 
I attended the Kena Oyster Roast and 
Shrimp Fest.  This event, sponsored 
by the Council of Units is one of the 
Temple’s largest fundraisers of the year.  
If your temple is not currently putting on 
an Oyster Roast, you should seriously 
consider it.

     Lady Theresa is a Past High Priestess 
(HP) LOSNA and I found myself visiting 
several Installations and Institutions this 
season.  All were in the Mid-Atlantic 
and each had a LOH Honor Guard 
presenting colors.

     On Feb 13th and 14th we attended 
the Institution of new Court, Zara No. 
113, Scranton, PA.  Congratulations 
to new HP Lady Rebecca Gresh and 
her Officers.  The Irem LOH Color 
Guard, presented the colors and looked 
fantastic.  I had a chance to visit with 
Irem Shriners LOH Commander Brian 
Hospodar and several Irem Past 
Potentates at Irem Temple.

     On March 9th we visited Khedive 
Shriners in Chesapeake, VA.  I enjoyed 
visiting with the outstanding members 
of the LOH.  They presented the 
colors at Zulekia Installation.  Noble 
Wilmont “Sarge” Griffin, MASA LOH 
1st Lieutenant Commander conducted 
the impressive POW/MIA Ceremony.  
Ill Walter “Dink” Pope, Jr, Potentate of 
Khedive Shriners and his Divan were in 
attendance and spoke inspiring words.

     On March 23, the Kena LOH Honor 
Guard presented colors at our sister 
Shrine Al Manarah Court for their 
Installation of Officers.  Thanks to Kena 
LOH Commander Matt Guest; Colonel 
of Units and Oriental Guide Pete Cutler; 
and special thanks to Potentate David 
McAndrews for attending and speaking 
to the gathering.

On the horizon…. 
     The Hillbilly Clan is coming to Kena!  
Lady Theresa and I will be joining the 
Hillbilly’s as they make their triumphant 
return to our Temple.  We are seeking a 
new charter as we host a large Hillbilly 
Degree this spring.  If your Temple does 
not currently have a Hillbilly Unit/Club 
you should consider getting one started
.  
     Without a doubt, the highlight of 
the spring is going to be the IALOH 
Convention at Sea; to begin April 28th 
setting sail out of Port Canaveral, 
Florida.  For last minute bookings go 
to the IALOH web page: http://www.
ialoh.org/annual-convention.html.  Ahoy 
matee!.

     We are looking forward to the MASA 
LOH Spring Meeting from May 9-11 in 
Reading, PA.  Outgoing Commander 
Fred Olnick has worked hard to make 
this a memorable weekend and we are 
looking forward to it.

     Lady Theresa and I are getting our 
outfits ready for the “Kena Masquerade 
Ball.”  This black tie event will be the 
annual Potentate’s Ball to honor Ill. Sir, 
David McAndrews and Lady Laura, who 
are good friends of ours.  
     I am looking forward to this year’s 

Imperial Convention from 28-30 June to 
2 Jul in Atlanta, GA.  I hope the IALOH 
gets the opportunity to lead the parade!
-Later in the quarter we are scheduled 
to attend a $10,000 Drawdown on July 
19 (Manassas, VA) and the SASA LOH 
Install in mid-August.  Myrtle Beach is a 
Beach Blast in the summer!  

     Lady Theresa and I would like to 
wish all of you and your families a great 
spring and we hope to see you at the 
IALOH Convention at Sea!  We hope to 
see soon, at a Shrine Center near you!  

YITF, 
Geoffrey D. Lyster, PC, PP, PMASAC

2nd Lt. Cmdr. Continued on page 5

July 2025
 Newsletter

Article Cutoff Date
June 15th, 2025
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-Top left: With Khedive Honor Guard and new Zulekia HP Cheryl Valeriano; Mar 9 (Chesapeake, VA). 
-Top Ctr Three old Past Potentates at Irem Shriners; Feb 15 (Dallas, PA)
-Top rt: With new HP Rebecca Gresh at Zara Institution; Feb 16 (Scranton, PA)..
-Lower Rt: Marching at St. Patricks Day Parade; Mar 1 (Alexandria, VA)
-Lower left: : Kena Pote and 1st Lady exchange pies at Oyster Roast; Mar 15. (Manassas, VA)
-Lower Ctr: With Ill Mark Hartz, Imperial High Priest and Profit; Mar 9 (Baltimore, MD)

2nd Lt. Cmdr. Continued from page 4
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Ansar Shrine Legion of Honor Installation

For the first time in several years, the Ansar Shrine Legion of Honor held a formal installation for 
its officer corps serving throughout the year 2025.  The time-honored installation program, blessed 
by Chaplain Gary Sheets, delivered a sterling presentation with the finest of pomp.  The installation 
proved befitting of men dedicating themselves to the service of children who cannot help themselves.   
At the helm of the LOH for the year 2025 is Commander James Qualls.  His fellow LOH officers, 1st 
Lieutenant Commander James Smith, 2nd Lt. Commander Len Carroll, P.P. and P.C., Adjutant, John 
“J.D.” Loscher, P.C., and Finance Officer Ken Morey, P.P. and P.C. have all pledged their undying sup-
port for our country, Shrine International, and Illustrious Potentate Tony Moore.
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3rd Lieutenant Commander						      Division 2

Doug Tayrien, PC 

Greeting Nobles and families,  

Jennifer and I had a busy schedule 
these past few months as we attended 
several installations this winter.  In 
March we participated in the Tangier 
LOH Fez Ball and installation in Omaha.  
It was very well attended, and a fun time 
was had by all.

The weekend of the 21st of March is 
the Mid-Winter planning meeting for the 
CSSA convention in Des Moines, Iowa.  
I will be present, and we certainly hope 
to see many CSSA officers and Unit Offi-
cers taking part as well.

And of course, we will be at the 94th 
Annual IALOH Convention “Royal Carib-
bean’s Voyager of the Seas” cruise from 
24 – 28 April 2025.  I hope many of you 
will be able to join the fun and festivities 
in the Caribbean on this laid-back cruise 
ship convention.  All the general informa-
tion and registration forms can be found 
on our IALOH website, www.ialoh.org.  

See you soon.
Doug Tayrien,
Lt. Commander

3rd Lt. Commander Doug Tayrien 
performing the installation of Officers 
at Tangier.

Keeping The Adjutant Updated
 If your Unit has any changes to the 
Unit Officers or correspondence 
address please let the International 
Adjutant David Smith know.  It is very 
important to keep him informed of any 
changes so he can make sure the 
Units receive all the up to date corre-
spondence.  If your Unit thinks they 
have missed out on some important 
information. please let him know.  His 
contact information is on page 15 of 
this newsletter. 
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5th Lieutenant Commander						      Division 3

Dean Cook, PC 

DIVISION THREE
Dean Cook, PC

5th Lt. Commander
Chief of Staff

Derreck B. Sander - Abou Ben Adhem
Asst. Chief of Staff
Bill Horrom - Ansar

Advisor
L. R. "Butch" Arnold, PIC - Abou Ben Adhem

AIDE
Jeff Stokes – Abou Ben Adhem

As our year comes to a close, Lady 
Susanne and I would like to thank our 
Commander David Hobbs and Lady 
Lisa for an outstanding year. It was 
interesting with all the new trips and new 
people we’ve met. Throughout the year 
we have attended CSSA-LOH, GLSA-
LOH and SASA-LOH. Wishing CSSA-
LOH Commander Gilbert Negrete and 
Lady Sandra from Abou Ben Adhem our 
very best. Also, ABA LOH Commander 
and CSSA-LOH 3rd LT Commander 
Derreck Sander and Lady Jamie from 
Abou Ben Adhem the best of luck for the 
ensuing years. We are looking forward 
to attending the 2025 Convention Cruise 
setting sail on 24 April 2025. This will 
be Lady Susanne’s and I first cruise, so 
hoping all goes well for future cruises. If 
any unit would like to contact me, please 
feel free to do so at 417-664-9350 or 
dscook95w5@hotmail.com.

YITF,
Dean Cook
5th Lt. Commander



Page 9 Volume 95, Issue 2April 2025

Charles McIntosh, PC 

Arlington Tomb Shirts

To order an Arlington Tomb shirt:  Go to the IALOH website 
www.ialoh.org/Event/ Arlington Wreath Laying Ceremo-

ny/“Order Your Tomb Shirt”. 
If you have any questions please contact:

Charles McIntosh, 2310 Skipcha Dr.
Harker Heights, TX 76548

HP: 254-245-8930, CP: 254-368-1542,
Email: charlesmci@hot.rr.com

Blast From The Past
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Mark Miles

7th Lieutenant Commander						      Division 4
Greetings once again from Florida! It 
is hard to believe that my journey as 
an IALOH Lt Commander only officially 
began one year ago in Las Vegas.  
It has been an amazing year with 
numerous opportunities to represent our 
organization as one of its elected (albeit 
very junior) officers.  I am very proud to 
offer my recognition of the dedication, 
pride, values, and service that I witness 
at every turn.  It is both humbling and 
heartwarming. 

During this last quarter, I have been 
working with one of the Temples in 
my region to help restore their Legion 
of Honor unit.  As I sat in one of their 
meetings, we had several discussions 
that seemed relevant to every unit - 
successful or struggling alike:

•	 Set realistic goals. Acknowledge 
where you are now, where you want the 
unit to be in a year, and set steppingstone 
goals for along the way.

•	 Start (restart) simple. If you do 
not have parade uniforms for everyone, 
it is better to BE uniform than IN uniform. 
Try matching trousers, shirt, and perhaps 
a tie for a stated meeting to set you apart. 
Nobles will quickly notice and realize that 
the LOH is back.

•	 Do something!  Not everyone 
can march or has the mobility to carry/
post colors in a stated meeting or parade. 
An option may be to present/secure a 
Table for One in conjunction with the 
meeting if the Potentate allows. 

•	 Involve the Blue Lodges.  We, 
as LOH members, continue to grow 
older.  To locate and encourage younger 
veterans, we need to look to the Blue 
Lodges and get them to join the Shrine 
and the LOH. They are our future.

•	 Finally, we must make it FUN 
and worthwhile, not just for the Noble 
but for his Lady as well. Far too many 
meetings consist of social time before, 
a basic and bland meeting during, and 
perhaps a social time after. Do something 
to set your meeting apart. Have Nobles 
speak different nights about their 
military careers and experiences. Have 
discussions on famous Masonic military 
leaders.  Make it different.

Enough on that for now.  In just a few 
short weeks we will embark (literally) 
on the continuing path to support this 
amazing organization with our annual 
meeting, elections, and installation of 
officers.  I am looking forward to the 
camaraderie and fellowship that comes 
from these gatherings, and I am also 
eager to learn more about how other 
officers, units, and temples promote the 
success and growth of their own LOH 
groups. Commander Dave Hobbs has 
a great trip planned for us all and I look 
forward to seeing you there.  

On behalf of my Lady Tara and myself, 
I would like to thank you all for your 
personal service, along with the support 
and friendship that you have shown us 
along the way. HOOAH!

Yours in the Faith,
Mark D. Miles
7th Lt. Commander

SASA - Canceled
April 3 - 6, 2025
Jericho Shrine
Kingsport, TN

MASA
Spring Meeting
May 9-11, 2025
Hampton Inn, 

Wyomissing-Reading PA
1800 Papermill Road
Reading PA 19610 

Rajah Shrine Center
 221 Orchard Rd

Reading PA

TALOH
Mid-Winter Conference
March 12th - 15th, 2026

Townplace Suites by 
Marriot – Houston Westchase

10610 Westpark Drive
Houston, Texas 77042

GLSA
Legions of Honor

50th Annual Convention
August 6 - 10 , 2025

Wyndham Indianapolis West
2544 Executive Drive
Indianapolis, IN 46241

SESA
Summer Conference

August 7-10 2025
Black Fox Lodge
3171 Parkway

Pigeon Forge, TN

Association Information

For more information scan the QR Code or go to 
the website at www.ialoh.org/Associations
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David Smith, PC 

From the International Adjutant/Editor
Hi Everyone!

The old saying “Time fly’s when you 
are having fun” is so true.  It is hard to 
believe April is already here and it is time 
for another annual convention.

The annual report forms for 2025 have 
been sent out to all the Units.  The forms 
will also, be on-line on the website so 
you can submit them electronically.  The 
cutoff for annual dues submission was 
March 1, 2025.  If you have not submitted 
your dues, please submit to prevent your 
Unit from being suspended.

There are two candidates running for 
officer positions.  See the website for 
information.

I plan on getting the Yearbook submitted 
in early July, so if your Unit is going to 
submit an ad for the yearbook please do 
it as soon as possible.

That is all for now.  Until next time, aim 
high.

YITF,
David Smith, PC

The Tunis Shriners Wreath Laying 
Ceremony will be held the weekend of 
June 6 and 7 in conjunction with the 
Potentate’s Visitation. This year marks 
Tunis Shriners 50th anniversary, SHC-
Canada’s 100th anniversary but more 
importantly, the end of WWII 80 years 
ago. 

Plans are almost finalized with the 
online registration form being available 
on tunisshriners.ca in the near future.

Some important notes for this year. First, 
due to very high downtown hotel costs in 

Ottawa, we have moved our base hotel to 
the Brookstreet Hotel located in Kanata 
(Ottawa west). This hotel not only offers a 
great hotel price, which includes parking, 
but also additional handicap rooms and 
handicap parking. Tunis Shriners will 
provide a free bus shuttle on Saturday 
from the hotel to downtown Ottawa and 
return.

Second, for the first time, Tunis Shriners 
will be implementing a small fee to attend 
the lunch following the Wreath Laying 
Ceremony. This will help in defraying 
some of the Ceremony costs.

Third, June 6 is Shriners International 
Awareness Day. Tunis Shriners has been 
invited to participate in the Dickinson 
Days parade in Manotick (Ottawa south). 
Out of town Shriners are also invited to 
participate. Form up time is 17:00hrs 
with step off at 18:00hrs. Please advise 
Commander Fred Haggart (email ftrh@
rogers.com or 613 744-5523) if you would 
like to attend. Please specify if you would 
like to walk (guessing approximately 30 
minutes) or ride a float.

For your information, Adjutant Noble 
Daniel Charron will be attending IALOH 
Convention. Please feel free to ask him 
any questions regarding the Ceremony.

Tunis Shriners Wreath Laying Ceremony

Troops of the 9th Canadian Infantry Brigade (Stor-
mont, Dundas, and Glengarry Highlanders) going 
ashore from LCI (L) 299 [Landing Craft Infantry], 
Bernières-sur-mer, Normandy, France, 6 June 
1944. [Library and Archives Canada 3408540]
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94th Annual Convention

The annual convention is fast approaching so don’t delay get your application in.  Commander 
Hobbs and Lady Lisa have planned a great trip and it should be a lot of fun.  All you have to do is 
just set back relax and enjoy the cruise.  For more information go to the IALOH website at www.
ialoh.org/Events/Annual Convention or scan the bar code.  We look forward to see you on the cruise.
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Texas Association Legions of Honor Convention
The Texas Association Legions of 
Honor (TALOH) held their annual 
convention in Houston, Texas.  A 
big thank you to the Commander 
John Oliverri and Lady Grace, 
Adjutant Rick Villarreal and Lady 
Olga and Chief of Staff Marty 
Rodriguez and Lady Grace for 
an outstanding convention.

The top and middle photos are 
the Margaritaville party.  The 
party was a lot fun and the 
music was great.
It is always 5 o’clock some 
where.

The bottom photo is the Past 
TALOH Commanders.

Left to Right: Eddie Daffern, 
Charles Lee, Rick Villarreal, 
Fred Maynard, and
John Oliverri.

Quartermaster
We have a new Quartermaster 
Ronnie Mullins, PP.  His 
information is on page 15.  If 
you want to order items you can 
go on-line or give him a call. 

VA News
To learn about what is going 
on in the VA go to their website 
https://news.va.gov/ or scan the 
QR Code.
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Around The Legion of Honor

Top:  Ansar posting colors.

Center, and bottom left: Arab 
LOH working at the annual 
circus presenting bikes to chil-
dren, working the toy booth and 
posting colors.
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Commander
David A. Hobbs, PC
2709 Kala Lane
Plant City, FL 33563
CP: 813-727-8103
E-Mail: shwdsnr2003@hotmail.com

1st Intl. Lt. Commander
Wayne R. Steele, PC
984 Wimberly Road
Estill Springs, TN 37330
CP: 619-962-3677
E-Mail:
wayne.r.steele.usmc@gmail.com

2nd Intl. Lt. Commander
Geoffrey Lyster, PP, PC, PMC
4542 Rawlings Place, Unit B
Waldorf, MD 20602-1577
CP: 703-725-7862
E-mail: geoffrey.lyster@yahoo.com

3rd Intl. Lt. Commander	
Doug Tayrien, PC
33425 155th Street	
Leavenworth, KS 66048
CP: 703-403-2593
E-mail: deebeetee@hotmail.com

4th Intl. Lt. Commander
Gerry Massey, PP
745 W Baseline Road Suite # 10
Mesa, AZ 85210
CP:623-229-0545
E-mail: gbmassey25@yahoo.com

5th Intl. Lt. Commander
Dean Cook, PC 
24350 Snowberry Dr.
Lebanon, MO 65536
CP:417-588-9477
E-mail: dscook95w5@hotmail.com

6th Intl. Lt. Commander
Derek McNulty
8472 Twenty Road
Hamilton, ON L9B 1H7
CP:647-296-8472
E-mail: derekmcnulty@rogers.com

7th Intl. Lt. Commander
Mark Miles, Potentate, PC
8059 Settlers Creek Cr,
Lakeland, FL 33810
CP: 813-787-3739
E-mail: mdmiles65@gmail.com

8th Intl. Lt. Commander
Doug Foss, PP, Cmdr.
6467 Ashford Hollow Road
West Valley, NY 14171
HP:905-684-6251
CP:716-498-0627
E-mail: noblefoss@gmail.com

Intl. Adjutant
David Smith, PC
1018 SW Walter Avenue
Lake City, FL 32024
HP: 386-752-0475
CP: 785-633-8527
E-Mail: adjutant@ialoh.org

Intl. Finance Officer
Rex Sohn, PC, PCGLSA
154 Rambling Road
Greenfield, IN 46140
HP: 317-374-4445
E-Mail: finance@ialoh.org

Quartermaster
Ronnie Mullins, PP
28383 Morel Way
Rhoadesville, VA 22542-9076
CP: 703-209-2167
qm.ialoh@gmail.com

Veterans Administration Rep
Larry J. Hearn, PC
5913 Price Lane
Indianapolis, IN 46254-2822
CP: 317-797-0870
E-Mail: ljhearn41@gmail.com 

International Chaplain
John A. Welch, PC
1301 N 43rd Street
Saint Joseph, MO 64506-2422
HP: 816-387-6603
CP: 816-261-4897
E-Mail: lindawelch@ponyexpress.net

Parliamentarian/Judge Advocate
Tracy Coughlin, PC, PIC
210 Crosswinds Ct.
Waterloo, IL 62298
CP: 618-604-6869
E-Mail: tcough3475@aol.com

Patriotism Chairman
Virgil Lingrel
2818 Graphite Ct.
Valrico, FL 33594
CP: 816-665-1915
E-mail. lingrel1975@yahoo.com

Disclaimer

Opinions expressed in individual articles are the 
Opinions of the authors and not necessarily those 
of the Editor or Office of the IALOH.  Articles may be 
edited for size constraints but editorial content will not 
be changed.

Newsletter Requirements

The newsletter is published according to the schedule set forth by 
the Int’l. Commander.  The purpose of the newsletter is to “pass the 
word” and get applications/forms to the membership.  Distribution 
is to all Legion of Honor Units and to individual subscribers at the 
rate of $10.00 per year.  A free, on-line version is available for 
download on the IALOH website - www.ialoh.org.  If you would like to 
receive a printed edition please contact the International Adjutant.



International Association Legions of Honor

1018 SW Walter Ave

Lake City, FL 32024

ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED

Phone: 386-752-0475
Email: adjutant@ialoh.org

It’s an honor to

belong to the

Legion of Honor!

The objectives of the
 International Association Legions of Honor:

To foster a Spirit of Patriotism

 and Love of Country and Flag; 

To Perpetuate the memory 

of our Comrades in Arms

who made the Supreme Sacrifice 

by giving their lives for their Country 

while members of the Armed Forces;

To devote our efforts as individuals

 and Legion of Honor Units 

to strive for and increase in 

Friendship and Cooperation between our 

Legion of Honor Units 

and other Units of Shriners International.

Website: www.ialoh.org 
 

On the website you can find: 
 

List of Current Officers 
 

Division Assignments 
 

Upcoming Events 
 

Forms  
 

Newsletter 


